
_J
CITY OF DALLAS

VIA CERTIFIED MAIL NUMBER 70112970 0004 1765 8848

May 29, 2013

Hal Barker
9191 Garland Rd, #1126
Dallas, Texas 75218

Re: May 15, 2013 Open Records Request, SR# 13-00250578

Dear Mr. Barker:

This letter responds to your open records request received by the City of Dallas ("City") on May
15, 2013, for certain information pertaining to area in the vicinity of the proposed Texas Horse
Park ("THP"). We are seeking clarification of your request to ensure that your request is
properly processed in a timely manner.

(1) Please clarify your intent regarding your request for "any records relating to
removal of foreign materials, contaminated soil, [and] contamination of
groundwater". Although removal and remediation has not yet taken place on City
property in the vicinity of the THP, extensive details regarding the environmental
condition of the vicinity of the THP are included in reports submitted to the Texas
Commission on Environmental Quality (TCEQ) Voluntary Cleanup Program
(VCP) for VCP No. 2210. These reports are available for your inspection. Are
you seeking any additional records? If so, please specify.

(2) Please specify what is meant by "any other records on how the City of Dallas or
contractors hired by the City of Dallas intend to remediate or otherwise remove
any possible soil or water contamination from the area". City staff makes
recommendations, but only Council or City Management makes the determination
regarding how the City will address soil or other impacts, and we are not at that
point yet. However, a proposed course of action is presented in the Response
Action Plan for VCP No. 2210 submitted to TCEQ. As I stated above, these
reports are available for your inspection. Are you seeking any additional records?
If so, please specify.

Your request for information will be withdrawn if you do not respond in writing to this request
for clarification within 61 days.
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If you have any questions regarding this matter please contact me at 214-671-8967.

X

ly,

" '
aul rulson

Senior Environmental Coordinator

c: Heather Silver, Assistant City Attorney
Jeri Carter, Public Information Office


